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PROCEEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE CYNTHIA WILLIAMS FORDHAM:
Good morning. I am Administrative Law Judge Cynthié Williams Fdrdham
and ,tbis is the time and place for a 'hearing in the matte-f ofrWi,Hiam
Bazjman versus PPL Electric Utilities Corporation at Docket No. C-20030932.

V’I am in the Philadelphia State Office Building and there is a Court

Reporter here with nﬂ‘e and the parties are available by telephone. At this

time I would ask Mr. Bauman to state his name, address and telephone

number for the record.

MR. BAUMAN: William Baumén and my address is 525 Main Street,
East Greenville, Pennsylvanié, 18041 and rﬁ.y‘telephone number is
‘(215)54141»19. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. Ms. Krupka, would you enter your
appearance and identify‘ahy witness-esycc# have with you.

MS. KRUPKA: Good morning, Y_ourvHénor, My name is Kimberly
Krupka and 1 am Counsel for PPL Electric Utilities. I have a business
addfess of 33 South Seventh Street, Allentown, Pennsylvania, 18101, with

a phone of (610)820-5450. However, I am at the PPL offices today with a

telephone of (610)774-2199 and as a witness today, PPL has Linda

Waskevich,

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you, and could you spell her last name
for us pléase? | |

MS. KRUPKA: W-A-S-K-E-V-I-C-H. :

JUDGE FORDHAM:} Before I‘éxpﬁain the procedure for today, ‘let me

give a brief history of this case. There was a complaint filed in this case

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781-7150
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and then an answer and by notice dated }amjary 14, 2004,; the case was

assigned to me and the hearing was scheduled for today, February 20,
2004.

On Jam)ary 22, 2004, I received a Certificate of Satisfaction from
the Respondent’s attorney. The certificate was dated Jan‘uary 19, 2004. At |
that time [ contacted the scheduling unit to cancel the heéring. Qn Friday,
February‘ 13, 2004, I received ‘exhibits from the Complairi‘ant‘ On Tuesday,

February 177, I received a letter from the Respondent indicating that the

- Complainant did not agree to the settlement. 1 responded by letter dated

February 17" and responded that the hearing would be rescheduled for the
same date and time, and I just wanted to put that on the record to make
sure that‘: the Commission’s Docket and information is correct, ;
The procedure for today is that first Mr. Bauman will testify and he
has sent in exhibits. Mr. Bauman, did you receive the exhibits from Ms.
Krupka? | |
MR. BAUMAN: Yes, 1 did receive some documehts from Ms. Krupka
in the mail. k |
| JUDGE FORDHAM: During his itestimbn’y, he can refer to them
and we will mark them at that time. After his direct testimony is
completed, then Ms. Krupka wi!l'have the opportunity to cross éxamine
him. After his testimony is completed, then the Respohdent’s withess will

be put on and after the direct testimony, the Complainant will have the

opportunity to cross examine the RespOndent's witness.

‘Any questions that I ask are designed to make sure that the record

in this case is complete. After today's hearing, I will review the exhibits

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY  (717) 761-7150
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that are entered into evidence and the transcript that is being .gjérierated'
and write a decision which will be issded from the Harrisburg office. If
a.nyoﬁe has objections to my decfsion, you can file e‘xc:eptions,ahd the full
COmmisvsion,wiH review it. 1If there is no Commissioh review and no
exceptioh's are filed, my decision will become final by operation of law and
you will see notification of that .

Before we begin, are there any questions or any preliminaries that
we need to address? | |

MS. KRUPKA: No, Your Honor.

MR. BAUMAN: No, ma‘am,

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Mr. Bauman, 1 néed to swear you in.
Whereupon, | | | ; | |

~ WILLIAM E. BAUMAN
having been duly sWOrn, testified as follows: |
| DIRECT TESTIMONY
JUDGE FO’RDHAM‘: You filed a complaint regarding a bill that you

indicate is not yours. At this time, would you explain the Compiaint?

THE WITNESS: This goes back to 19--

JUDGE FORDHAM: Hold on a minute. We are having a little

difficulty with the phone and I am trying to make sure that the court

~ reporter can hear you, Are you still there?

THE WITNESS: Yes, ma‘am.
 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay, go ahead. Thank you.

THE WITNESS: Initially, the building was rewired in November of

11996. When I bought the building 1 upgraded the electric because it was

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (7'7)}781-7150
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the old size screw in fuses and 1 put in a whole new breaker box. 1In order
to get approvai and be able to have occupancy, 1 had to have PPL approve

the wiring, which the came out and did and then in 1999 after the tenants
moved in - Richard McMillan and Cakthy Boyd were tenants in that

apartment and they moved in there in February of 1998. I eventually
evicted both of the for none-payment of rent,

Now, after 14 months, they concocted this story about the hali-light
which is obviously something that PPL overiooked when ,thvey gave me
apprbvai in 1696. It was corrected and according td the letter ﬁhatl have a
copy of from Carol Bringhurst who never contacted me and who never
phonéd me; and all I gotis a Ietfer that is dated June 7* which is after the
complaint was filed in May some time. | |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Let's mark that letter. YOG have a one page
document dated June 7, 1999. It's toy you from Carol Brihghurst of PPL and
that will be Complainant’s Exhibit 1, |

| | (Whereupon, the document was
marked as Complainant’s Exhibit
No. 1 for identiﬁcatioyn,)

- THE WITNESS: As noted, I had it corrected and then the bill,
according to PPL's docurﬁent which was seht me with all the Charges on it
and which I highlighted on your copy, Your and‘r and 1 also highlighted it
on the atﬁorney's c‘o‘py, the amount was transférred back to the tenant in
August of 1999,

In 14 months, I really kind of don’t see how they co’u}d run up and

bill and not pay it and then have it transferred with this foreign wiring

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781-T150
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story. I asked PPL to show me the amount of charges that these two
'people ran up and the amount of money that they received, and I would
venture to assume that the difference is this money that I have evicted of.
They wereri’t paying their bills and to have this bill transferred to mé four
years later and to top it all off, after I filed a compiaint with the PUC, PPL
saw it best in their infinite wisdom to turn me over to a collection agency.
k’It all seemed to ha’ve happens4 at the same time. Aftér'l had
written letters and talk to people at PPL, and they all don't yseem to have
answers for me, Your Honor. They just want to put this bill into my bill

here at my house because I am a taxpayer; I have a home; I have a son

“and I pay my bills. They can't find Rich’a:rd McMillan and Cathy Boyd and so

because I was the owner of the property, I feel I am being wrongly charged
and that is my side of the story. |
JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.k Ndw, you have some otkher-exhib‘its that
we need to talk about. There is an Account Statemenf and at the top, it
says mailed to you at your Pe.nnsbufg address and there are some
handwritten notes bn the bottom of this. Are those your notes?
THE WITNESS: No. Those are notes made by PPL. Somebody at
PPL’s office sent that to me with those notes on it. That’s on the one I have
highlighted which was transferred back to the tenant in August of 19‘99. |
JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. This will be marked as Complainant’s -
Exhibit 2.
(Whereupon, the document was
marked as Complain'ant’s Exhibit

'No. 2 for identification.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE FORDHAM: And then you have a lettef and at the top it has
your name énd ‘the Greenville address and it is dated August’23, 2003.
THE WITNESS: Yes, ma‘am, |
JUDGE FORDHAM: This will be marked Complainant’s Exhibit 3.
{Whereupon, the document was
marked as Complainant’s Exhibit
No. 3 for identification. )
JUDGE FORDHAM: Who did you send this letter to? |
THE WITNESS Oh, 1 am sorry. There is nothing on there but it did |
go to PPL a;nd Shelley Venus is an employee of PPL.
JUDGE FORDHAM: That letter will be mérke‘d Complainant’s Exhibit
No. 4, and it’s dated June 30, 2003. |
| (Whereupon, the document was
- marked as Complainant’s Exhibit
| No. 4 for identification.) |
JUDGE FORDHAM: Now, when you received this letter dated June
30, 2003, w‘ha’t did you do th that time?
THE WITNESS: I called PPL and 1 spoke to Sheily Venus and that’s
when they were trying to involve me in what the charges weré, you know,

the ¢$1,191L12. 1 was totally unaware untit after they told me what it was all

about and I had to go digging for my papérwmk because this is now four

years and Your Honor, I lived in the same house that the original
paperwork went to until last June. This was not anythmg that became an
issue until I moved last year and I had my electricity switched from one

residence to the other and then this thing popped out of the woodworks.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 781-7150
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- JUDGE FORDHAM! Soin 1999,_ it was your understanding that once
you made the correctfons, that you were not ,responSYble for thé bill?

THE WITNESS: Yes. Itsays “account f‘ nahzed on 8/3/99 when the

ktenant accepted the bill as of that date ”

JUDGE FORDHAM: And in 1999, no charges were added to your

bill?

- THE WITNESS: No, ma’am. ,
JUDGE FORDHAM: And you indicated that yoi; had evicted the
tenants. Approximately when did you do that? |
- THE WITNESS: Oh, let me see if [ have this,
JUDGE FORDHAM: You can just give me a year if you have the
year, |
THE WITNESS: It was the year 2000. May of 2000.

JUDGE FORDHAM: And you said you were turned over to a

. collection agency. When did that happen?

THE WITNESS: It was somewhere in the fall, Ybu‘r Honor- I did
receive a copy of the letter from the Collection Age‘ncy» and they were in
Florida I believe, and I sent the Jetter back with éopie’s of my letter to PPL
a’nd kthef documents that I just sent to the PUC. H‘owever, when I went to
purchase a new car in November, instead of getting 4.99%, I got 8.99%
and when I pulied my Credit Report, the-_Co{Eection Agency was on my
report. | | |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Do you have anything further before we go to
cross examination?

THE WITNESS: The only et'h‘irig I have that kind of just grow under

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150




FoR »

10
11

12 |

13

14

15

16

18

19

21

72 |

23

24

25

11

the proverbial saddle, Your Honor, would be that the letter that [ received
from Kimberly and her firm was that "it was mutually and voluntarily

agkeed to the following terms with equal satisfaction.” I told Mark Hoffman

- when he called me two months ago that that was not acceptable to me.

Nc;w, I don't know where they would have got this information that it was
acceptable. This hearing would not have been scheduled if I hadn't
expressed my desire to Mark Hoffman that I wash't happy with the way this
thing was proceeding, and then when I got your letter yesterday that the
hearing had been cancelled and I wasn't informed that it was cancelled
before that, and 1 did send my paperwbrk in early, so I had to wayit for my
attorney to get back from his vacation to see what he vs}anted me to do.

JUDGE FORDHAM: I am glad that you did send it in. What happens
is that most of the cases that we are doing now have been scheduled twé
to three months in advance. This one was scheduléd kind of quickly and T
looked at ity after I received the paperwork from Harrisburg and was ready |
to do a pre-hearing order in the matter and that’s when Igot the Certificate
of ‘S:;atisfa ction.

1 did contact the Scheduling Unit because they ha\}e' to send out
the ca.nrcelfation notices and I did contact them a couple of times in terms of
canceling the hearing and 1 assumed that it had been cancelled. A lot of
times when we get Certificate of Satisfaction, both of the parties already
know that there should be no hearing, so that's where thé commun’ica’tioh
problem occurred. Iam glad that you did send in your paperwork because
by you sending in the paperwork, we reinstituted the heayrin;g.

THE WITNESS: Thank you, ma‘am. I appreciate it because I really

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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was not satisfied with what was bappening here and I wanted Your Honor
to make a decision on this, : | | |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. MS. Krupka, do you have any cross
examination?

MS. KRUPKA: Yes, I do, Your Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM: You may proceed.

MS. KRUPKA: Thank you, Your Honor.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MS. KRUPKA: |
Q. Mr. Bauman‘, I believe you indicated that your first exhibit

was a letter dated June 7, 1999 to yourself from PPL?

A, Yes.

Q. 1 am going to ask you, do you have that letter in front of
you? |

A. Yes, I do.

Q. I believe you indicated that }you were ’unéWare as to where

these balance had origin from that was transferred to your account.

A. Down here on paragraph 4, first page, it says unpaid
balance, $999.30.

Q. If you can go to that paragraph, is it correct that you were
informed that with the new faw, the alleged bifl that was in the name of
your ténant Cathy McMillan, will now be m yoUr name effective May 11,
19997 |

A. Yes. OnJlune 7" I was toid that it wé‘s done a month ahead

of time without being notiﬁed or contacted by PPL.

GCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 7817150
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Okay, but y’ou were notified that as of June 7%, the bill

would then be in your name?

A.

Correct, and they had the lady’s name wrong on the letter.

To top it all off, she is not Cathy McMillan. She is Cathy Boyd.

Q.

Were you notified that as of the date the foreign load was

found, there was an unpaid balance of $999_30' on the account that would

be transferred to your name?

A.
Q.
A‘

Q.

Yes. On June 7',
So you were informed as to where the $999.30 came from?
Yes, According to the letter, yes, I was.

And let me go through Complainant’s Exhibit No. 2, the

Account Statement. You had indicated that it said that the billing was

transferred back into Ms. McMillan’s name. Am I correct that it actually

states that the account finalled on 8/4/1999 when the tenant accepted the

bill as of that date?

A.
Q.
| transferred back to Ms. McMillan’s name?
A.
Q.
A.

a

That’s what it says on the bottom.

But never indicates that the balance was actually

The tenant accepted the bill as of that date.
Right, but it doesn't say balance was transferred; correct?
1 don’t run PPL, Kim, so I can't tell you.

Okay, and with regards to Complainant’s Exhibit ‘No. 3,it

does not indicate an address. Can you tell me who you sent this to at PPL?

A
Q.

I sent it to PPL’s office on H’ausmah Road.

Was it directed to an individua!l person?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. Nope. I just sent it right to an office there.

Q. And in here you did not include y‘ouraccount nufnbef; did
you? |
A, No. -
Q. With regard to your f‘oﬁrth, exhibit which is a June 30, 2003

letter, does that in fact informed you that the unpaid balance was
transferred to your new account?

A. Yes, which is almost $200 higher than what the letter of

June 7, 1999 says.

Q. The letter of June 7, 1999 stated that a balance of $999.30

- would be transferred; correct?

A.  That's right,
Q. And it also states that the electric service would be placed in

ycur name until such time as the rewiring was performed; am I correct?

A. Yes.
“ Q. And am I correct that the rewiring wasn't completed until
August of '99? k

’A, No, it was compfeted befare that.

Q Okay.

A.  And 1 have the form here. Wait a minute.

Q When did you notify PPL that the foreign wiring was fixed?

" A. I believe it was Ju(y. |

Q. Do you have the exhibits in front of yoﬁ that PPL provided?

A. Whic‘h one are you talking about?

Q. Thereis a packet of exhibits that you received in the mail?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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A I got this separated in different packages, so I wouldn't be
able to tell you which one is which one. |

Q. Three days ago, did you receive a Federal Express with a

packet of Exhibits? | | k |
A I didn’t receive that because I wasn't home but [ did receive
the same letters that came I’n the mail. 1 did not sign for the Federal
Express because I wasn't hame, |
Q. ‘Do you have that packet that c:ame in the maikt in front of

you?

A, Yes, I haveit here. That's your letter of February 17%;

right?

Q. Correct. The first page ts a letter and then the second page
begins with - it may be the second or third page. If you are looking at it,
in thé bottom right hand corner it says “"PPL Exhibit No. 1. Did you find
that? | | |

A Yes.

Q. And I am going to ask you to turn the pages until you come
to PPL Exhibit No. 5, which is about ten pages back. Did you find that?

A. | I’a,m looking through these stuff here. Okay, yes. Thisis a
copy of the form that I filled out which was dated 7/2’2,!99‘

Q. Can you logk to the second page of that form? It would be

the reverse side. We did it as the second page.

A. Yes.
Q. Is that your signature on the bottom?
A. That's me,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {TA7)781.7150
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Q. And w‘hat is the daﬁe?
A.  August the 4™ of 1999.
Q. So you completed thfs form August 4, 19997
A.  Correct. |
Q. So you would not have notified PPL of the‘c'hange until at

Jeast August 4, 1999?

A. I have to say that is correct. It looks like it was dOné ‘
though on the’ 22", It might have beén mailed in and mailed back tq me
becaUse I didn't fill something out. That’s all I can tell you at this time’

Q. And at the time that’ you were provided with this form and

notified that the account was to be placed in your name, you were notified

~also that that was a light bulb in the hallway that was connected to the

apartment which serviced the hallway rather than simply the apartment?

A.  Yes, that was their complaint.
Q. And you were provided with this information?
A. After the fact, yes. I wasn't contaéted untit at least a month
after. - | | | |
Q. But you actually did perform rewiﬁng to change thé wiring

for that light; am I correct?

A. Whatever he did at that point, that's all 1 can tell you. He
did correct the problem. I don’t know énd I don't remember.

Q. Who is “he?” Is that your electrician?

A.‘ ; That's only my ei’ectrician.’ That wé‘s four years ago.

MS. KRUPKA: T have no further questions, Ydur Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. Do you have anything further

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARNY - (717) 761-7150
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Mr. Bauman, before we go to PPL’s witness?
MR. BAUMAN: No, Your Honor. I mean, everything has been pretty
Weli covered. | | |
JUDGE FORDHAM: Ms, Krupka, you may present your witness.
M-Si KRUPKA: Your Honor,fi would like to call Linda Waskévich.
JUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Waskevich, before you testify, I have to
swear you in.
Whereupon,
| LINDA WASKEVICH
having been duly sworn, testified as foynkows‘:
JUDGE FORDHAM’: ‘You may proceed, Ms. Krupka.
| DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS. KRUPKA:

Ms. Waskevich, can you tell us by whom you are employed?

Q.
A.  PPL Electric Utilities.
| Q. And what is your current position?
A. Customer Service Supervisor,
Q.  And for how many years have you been employed with PPL?
A, Approximately a little over 15 years.
Q. And what are‘your job responsibilities as a supervisor?
A. | My responsibiliiies are to oversee billings; phones. I have

representatives that answers phone calls; take care of billing work; take
care of Act 54 questions when the customers call in.
Q. In preparation for today’s hearing, did you review the

complaint filed by Mr. Bauman?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717y 781-718D
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A. Yes;
Q. And does PPL maintain copies of account attivity statements,
foreign wiring investigation and correspondence from customers in t’he, ,
ordinary course of business? | |
‘ A. Yes.

Q. And are these documents prepared contemporaneously with

- the time the information is received?

A. Yes.

Q. Was PPL servicing an .ap’artment with an‘ address of 344 Main
Street, Apartment A, Second Floor, Pennsburg, P‘ennsylvani‘a?

A Yes.

Q. In whose name was electric service as of Ap’r‘ikl 1, 1999 for
thatfiocation?

A. Cathy McMillan,

Q. Did there come a time that PPL became aware of a potential
foreign wiring issue with regard to this apartment? |

A. Yes. |

Q. When I say the term “foreign wiring,” can you tell me what

PPL means by that term?

A, That means if a tenant has usage on their meter that is not
for thelr sole purpose. | |

Q. Did PPL investigate an issue with regard to this apartment?

A Yes. | | |

Q. And what prompted this investigation?

A

A PUC mediation filed by the tenant, Cathy McMillan.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY.  (717) 761.7150
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And what was part of Ms. McMillan’s complaint?
That there was a hallway light on her metef.
Was an investigation performecj‘ by PPL?

Yes.

I want to refer your attention to PPL Exhibit No. 3. Do you

have that in front of you?

A‘,

Q.
A,

Yes.
Can you tell me what that is?

This is a calculus that the PPL representatives uses when

they go out to do an investigation.

Q.

And are these documents and the information recorded on

them, made at the time the investigation is performed?

A

> o0 » O » 0 » 0O

Q.
the exhibit?
A.

Q.

Yes.

Does PPL maintain these documents as business records?
Yes. |

Cakn you tell me who performed the investigation?

Carol Bringhurst.

And is that information contained on PPL Exhibit 3?

Yes. Under number10.

And when was the investigation performed?

It was performed on May 11, 1999.

And can you tell us where that information can be found on

Number 4.,

And what were the findings?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (T17) 761-715¢
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A. The findings were that we found one light in the hallway on
‘her meter.

Q. And where is that finding?

A.‘ On number 7.

Q. Who was the tenant at the time that thi’s‘fnvestigation was
per’fofmed?

A. Cathy McMilian.

Q And that information is contained where? |

A, On number 9.

Q. And at fhat time, did we kn’dw the name of the owner?

A Yes.

Q 'Who was thé landior’d?

A. William Bauman.

Q.  And that's on where?

A. Number 8,

Q. What is PPL’s understanding of what must be done by PPL
when foreign wiring is discovered?

‘A, When foreign wiring is discovered, the account is to be
placed in the cwner’s name effective as of the date it is discovered and any
unpaid balance that's in the tenant’s name must then bé transferred over
into the owner’s account.

Q. What did PPL do after discovering the foreign wiring?
A. We followed our pyrokcedure of connecting the service in Mr.
Bauman‘s namnie and transf’errin’g the balance to his name.

Q. Was Mr. Bauman ever conta’cted with regard to the placing

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 781-7150
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of the account in his narﬁe? |

A, He was eventually contacted by !etter on June 7", We had
tried to contact him personally and we were unable to and then we senf
him the letter. |

Q} - I want to refer your attention fo PPL Exhibit No. 4. Can you
identify this exhibit?

A, Yes. This is a letter that goes to the tenant once we confirm

~ foreign wiring, notifying him that we have confirmed it and what needs to

- take place.

Q. And can you téll mé the date of that letter?

A. June 7, 1999.

Q.y And does that letter make an explanatidn of why the
balance is being transferred? |

A. Yes. |

Q. 1 want to"refer your attention to PPL Exhibit No. 2. Can you
ident’ify this document? . o

A. It's a statement of account.

Q. And for whom is the account statement?

A. Cathy McMiHah.

Q. And the account number?

A, It is 8217018005.

Q. And what is the address?

A, 344 Main Street, Apaftmerit A, Second Floor, Pennsburg,

PA, 18074, | |

Q. Can you tell mé if as of ,th:e date the foreign wiring was

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717 761-7150 -
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discovered, was there a balance on Ms, McMillan’s account?

A.  Yes.

Q. And can you tell from the account statement what that

balance was?

A. The balance was $999.30.
Q. Did PPL ever transfer the balance to another accyoun’t?'
A, Yes. | |
Q. And is that transfer shown on PPL Exhibit No. 2?
A. Yes.
Q. Where can we find that?
A. That would be the very last enﬁry. S/28/99 where it says

“transfer.”

Q.  Iwantto refer your attention to PPL Exhibit No. 1. Can you

tall me what this document is?

A, This Is a statement of account.

Q. And for whom is the account statement?

A. for William Bauman.

Q. - And does this cfocum’ent indicates whether or not the |

balance from Ms, McMillan’s account was transferred to Mi*. Bauman’s

account?

A Yes, it does.

Q. Where can that information be found?

Ao That can be found on 6/29 where it shows “special

agreement.” That's the way that it is transferred over and it is in the

amount of $999.30.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717y 7817150
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Q. I also see additional charges on the account for
electric service dated 5/27/99 and 6/26/99. Can you fe‘xpla‘in why the
additional fees are on there?

'A.  That s the billing that would go to Mr. Bauman from the
date that the foreign wiring was found to the date that it was corrected.

Q. I want to take you back to the June 7, 1999

correspondence. Did that inform Mr. Baumnan that rewiring would be

necessitated?
A. Yes.
Q. Did it inform Mr. Bauman to contact PPL upon completion of

the rewiring?

A ’Yesf.
Q. Did PPL ever receive notice from Mri Bauman of the
rewi‘rihg? |
A Yes.

Q. 1 want to direct your a’ttention to PPL Exhibit No. 5.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Wait. Before you leave Exhibit 1, can you
tell me how many pages are in Exhibit 1?

MS. KRUPKA: PPL Exhibit 2 is one page.
" JUDGE FORDHAM: And Exhibit 1, how ?many pageé?

| MS. ‘KRUPKA; Oh, I am sorry. Exhibit 1 is three pages. The ﬁrst
page iS the balance that was transferred in 1999. There will be subsequent
testimony about a transfer to Mr. Baumakn’s cufrent account’ and his current
account at the 525 Main Street locaﬁioﬁ is pages 2 and 3 of the PPL Exhibit

No. 1.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 7817150
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JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 'You may proceed.

MS. KRUPKA: Thank you.

BY MS. KRUPKA: o

Q. Again I direct you to turn your attention to PPL Exhibit
No. 5. Can you identify what this document is?

A. Th}S is the foreign load wiring form that the owner f“ lis out
and return to us once they do the correction.

Q. Can you tell us when you received this document?

A. We received this document - according to the postmark on

~the envelope, it was mailed out on August 19, 1999.

Q. In refer'r;ijng to the exhibit, can you tell us what page of the

~exhibit you can find that on?

A.  Page 3. |
Q. And again, is that a copy of the envelope that was received
by PPL? '
A. Yes. |
: | Q. Was service then takeh out of the name of Mr. Bauman?
A Yes. | | |
Q. I want to refer you back to Exhibit No, 1.' Can you tell me

when PPL last billed Mr. Bauman or when Mr. Bauman last incurred charges
for electnczty consumed at Apartment A, Second Floor?

; A. The last bill that went out was August 31, 1999 and it was

billed up to August 3, 1999,

Q. Iwantto refér your attention to the entries for August 27,

1999 and August 31, 1999. Can you explain those entries?

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (7173 781-7150
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A. The billing had already bilied up to the August 27"‘ date
before we had received all the information and contacted the tehant to put
it in their name, but because it was already billed, once we contacted the
tenants and they accepted responsibility back to August 3“’, we cancelled
the 8/27 billing and then rebilled the final bill Up‘to the August 3™ date.

Q. And is that final bill represented by the $10.94 charge?

A. Yes. |

Q. Was that bill ever paid by Mr. Bauman?

A. | No.

Q. Atsome point in time, did PPL transfer the bill from account

8217018014 to another account in the name of Mr. Bauman?

A. Yes.

Q Can you' tell us Whe‘n did that occur?'

A, That occurred on June 30, 2003,

Q. I am going to refer your attention to page 2 of PPL Exhibit

No, 1. Can you tell me what this doc‘:um'ent is?

A. It’s a Statement of Accoun‘c.
Q. And is that for Mr, Bauman?
A Yes.
Q. And does that page anywhere shows the transfer of the

debit?
Yes, it does.
And where can that be found?

The June 30, 2003 date.

o P oo p

Can you explain the entries on June 30,, 20037

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 7617150
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A. Okay. When a statement amount is transferred to another
account, it breaks them down. The amount that was transferred from the

tenant to Mr. Bauman which is the $999.30, you/can see that. That's part

~of it. The $186.99 is billing from the date that we found foreign wiring to

the date that the tenant assumed responsibility back into their name, and
that came to $186.99, and then the rest of those charges are late payment
charges.

Q. Was Mr. Bauman informed that the charges would be

transferred to his current account?

A. Yes.

Q. Was this provided in writing?

A. Yes. |

Q. I want to refer your attention to PPL Exhibit No. 6. Can you

identify this document?

A This is a letter to Mr. Bauman from PPL.
Q.  And can you tell me what this letter infyiormed‘ Mr. Bauman
of?
A. This is a utility report that is provided to a customer when

they call and dispute something regarding their account. Mr, Bauman had
contacted us disputing the balance that was transferred to him of the
$1,191.12, and so this letter is an explanation of that transferred baiance.
Q. On the first page of Exhibit 6, on the bottom right-hand
corner there is some writing. Can you explain that?
A. Yes. When this letter was sent, they also attached with it a

copy of the original letter that Mr. Bauman had received regarding Act 54.

COMMONWEALTH REFQRTING COMPANY - (7171 761.7150,
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Q. Iam goingkto ask you to turn to page 3 of Exhibit No. 6.
Can you tell me what those attachments are?

A. | This is a Statement of Account.

Q.  And do they show the transfer? |

A. Yes.

Q. Finally, I want to take you back to PPL Exhibit No. 1 and
then take your attention to the second and third page of that exhibit, On
the second page of that, there is a entry of January 22, 2004 in the amount
of $127 as a deduction. Can you explain what that is? |

A. We rece’ive‘d a Certiﬂcate of Satisfaction regarding this
account from Ki:ﬁberiy Krupka’s office that we were to credit the accoUnt

for $127 and that this was a Certificate of Satisfaction.

Q. And were you subsequently informed that this was
improperly filed?
A, Yes.

Q. As of January 26, 2004, With a d’ue date Qf February 17,
2004, can you tell us what the balance is on Mr. Baumanv‘s account?

A. $1,103.07.

Q. And would the $127 credit, which was incorrectly appiiéd,'
be added back én? |

A, Yes, it would be.

Q. And what would the total amount due and 6wing be?
A.’ $1, 230.07. |
Q What is the final position of PPL with regard to the amount

due and owing by Mr. Bauman?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (7173 7617150
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A.  That Mr. Bauman is responsible for the $1,230.07.

MS. KRUPKA: Okay, thank you, I have no further questions, Your
Honor. | |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. Bauman, do you have any questions for this
witness? | ' |

MR. BAUMAN: Yes, I sure do.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BAUMAN:

Q. Linda, I am going to call you Linda becaUse Idon't want‘ to
mispronounce your last name. |

A, That's fine.

Q. Act 54, Section 1529 of the PUC, why aren’t people owning
income property advised beforehand"t’hat; there is such a ‘situation as this?

MS. KRUPKA: Well, objection as to the extent that it asks our
witness to make a legal conclusion as to why Act 54 makes certa’in
requirements. Certainly, PPL has ho objection to questions as to when
information was provided or what information was provided. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: I think that’s what he is asking, is when was the
notification provided to the owners an‘d not to ask her a legal question.

THE WITNESS: Tam not understanding’the‘ question.

BY MR, BAUMAN: | | |

Q. I am asking, why aren’t property owners 'n‘étiﬁed in advance
that there is an issue like this? This is an after the fact adjudication by PPL.
It seems that only PPL write the laws and maintain the laws and a property

owner is not advised that this is his or her right in advance.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717)781.7150




FW!

17

18

19

20 |

21

)

29

They are well'aware of what income property is and what income

property is not because they check the rﬁeters, even though they do them

“now electronically, They still know because you have multiple meters and

property owners should be advised. I want to know what is PPL’s reason

|| why they don't do that?

A I am not sure [ understand your question. As soon as we

investigated and found that there was foreign wiring, you were notified.

| Q. No. Linda, I am going to back up ag}aih and ask you the
question again. Why arent we told befo%e: the issue arises?
A.  Well, this is a law that was brought forth by legislation.

| Q. Yes, and if you are going to administrate this law, why

aren’t you advising property owners that there is such a law, especially

when I went through the effort to rewire this building and’ bring it up to
code and it was approved by PPL when ‘they came out to check it?
“Everything is fine and dandy, Mr. Bauman. Go right ahead.”

A M Bauman, I am not sure which question you want me to
answer ﬁrst, but when we check wiring before a meter is installed or when
work is done, we only check the wiring from the service drop up to the

meter base and everything.i We don’t check internal wiring and then as far

- as notifying owners of this law, we do send out information in our connect

that goes out in the bill. Usually once a year, there is an article in the
connect about this law.

Q. Well, 1 read the papers that comes in my bill and I read it

every time and I have been getting PPL’s bills since back in 1994, and I do

not remember seeing anything about article 54 or Act 54.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ' {(717)761-7150
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| ‘A. We do send them out.

Q. So PPL’s position is that if you have é problem with a paying
customer or a none-paying customer likﬁé kM’s. McMillan a‘nd Mr. Boyd and
you have a property ’own'er that you can trade, you ;arer’wi‘mng to go four
years later and make me pay the bill that they ran up on you?

A, [ am not understanding your question., |

Q. Okay, let me ask ydu another question first. ‘Why won't

PPL, after my request to Shelly Venus on the phone and my letters, why

~won't they provide me with information as to what kind of charges that

these two people ran up and how much money did PPL collect from them?

A, Sir, we can't send you a statement of account of another
person’s name.
Q. Well, you gave me one right here. Here I have a Statementk

of Account that says PPL Exhibit No. 2. You gave me a copy of that, so why

- can’t you tell me what they ran up?

A. It basically shows the transfer and these are documents
that we had to submit for the case. |

,'Q., You provided me with this. Why can't you provide me with
other ‘infor‘mationf? h

A We can't do that because of tﬁe prﬁ/acy law, 'sir.

Q. How much money did McMillan and Boyd stick PPL with
when they moved out? They stucked me with $3,000‘in back rent by the
time I could get them out. | Lo

A. Sir, I cannot provide you with that information because of

| the p’riva’Cy act.

COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY . (747)781-7150
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Q. ‘Linda, the problem here is that they ran up a bill from the

- time they moved in until the time they came up with this foreign wiring

problem, which they obviously must have read in one of your little

- newsletters, Now, because they have a way of manipurating the system

and I am a responsible citizen, you are trying to make mé pay for their
miscreant activities. |

A. We are doing what we are aobligated to do, sir, when we are
obligated to follow the law. |

Q. So you are not going to give me any kindkof answers as to
why the bill got to be so much? |

A. I cannot speak about their account.

Q. But you can, after four years, just pick this number out of
the computers and randomly assign it to my bill?

A, Sir, you were notified of that balance back in 1999.

Q. And according to the information that‘l have and according
to the records written down here on the exhibit, it says “account final on
8/3/99 when the tenant accepted the bill as of that date.” That means that
the tebant accepted the bill. T was not nctiﬁedby anyoﬁe at PPL from that
date until I moved in June, that 'this was Sti)l an ,dutstanding balancé.

A.  That notation on that statement was just letting yﬁu know
that they accepted responsibility for the bill from that date forward.

Q. It does not s‘ay‘that.

A.  Butit also does not say that they accepted the back billing

to be transferred back into their name. -

Q. Oh, so that’s their option?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 761-7150
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A. No, that’s not an option.

Q. Well, that’s what you just said. They didn’t accept the back

billing.
A. | That's not what I am saying, sir.
Q. That's what you just told me. Would you please clarify
that? | | |
A. What it states on here is “account final on 8/3/99 when

tenant accepted the bill as of that date.” So the account under your name

finalled on 8/3/1999. Any charges prior to that are your responsibility.

Q. It doesn't say that.

A. " It says “when the tenant accepted ‘thé bill as of that date.”
Tﬁe tenant accepted the bill as of 8/3/99 forward. |

Q.  The bill was $999.30. It doesn't say from that time
forward.. o

MS. KRUPKA: Your Honor, I am going to ebje‘ct:. 1 think fhat
question has been asked and answered and now it's becdme juS't
argumentative,

JUDGE FORDHAM: 1 think this is the crux of the issue and that’s

know what happened to the bill, and maybe it would be easier to use the
Account Statement to say what happened to this bill from the time this
document was re‘ceived‘séyﬁng that it has been transferred back to - the
account had been transferred back to the tenant. Idon't know what
happened to this amount between August 3, 1999 and June of 2003, sb if

you could just explain that.

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} r81.7450
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THE WITNESS: Okay; What happened was, of course as I had
explained before, the tenant accepted responsibility bayck\in'to their name as
of August 3, 1999 and the tenant was bilied from that date forward. The
charges that were billed to Mr, Bauman, they remained on this account,
The 8217018014 account and then when we did an audit back in June, 'wé

discovered this balance not paid and transferred it to his active account

- where he now resides,

~ MR. BAUMAN: Your Honor, my quesﬁén still hasn't been answered

and PPL's wonderful record system that they have and they are so good

- about this thing, they have failed to realize that since someWhere in 1999,

and I believe it was September when 'I moved to my house on Soffa Road, 1

have been receiving my bill every month at that house and 1 Was paying
ﬁhat bill. 1do have to thank PPL because when [ went through a divor‘ce‘
and I was havr‘ng some money p%oblems‘énd I c:éHed them up, they were
agreeable to help me stretch things out over a period of timél I must
commend them on doing 'that for me and I appreciate that. What I don't
appreciate is people rumiing up their bill and using a lobphoie and me
having to pay this’bill‘, and then PPL waiting almost four years to the date
to realize, Oops, we got one.

I don't think PPL wahts to divulge any information becéuse they
know that Richard McMillan and Cathy Boyd have disappear‘ed somewhere
in the Pennsylvania landscape and that I am here and with a loophole in the
law, they think they can just put this on my pocket and 1 am going to pay
for it and according to theguy that called me -~ Mark Hoffman, he told me

I didn’t have an option when he talked to me on the phone.

GOMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY. - (717)761-7150%
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JUDGE FORDHAM: Ms Waskevich, could you go back to PPL Exhibit
1, page 1? n | i |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE FORDHAM: This i‘ndi"cates that the accouht was in Mr.
Bauman’s name at 344 Main St.reet, .ApartméntA, Second Floor, and you
explained how we got to the final bill of $1,191.12, indicating the
transferred amount plus the ér’hount for électr‘ic service up to August 3,
1999. Now, below that where it says $831.99, there are some entries in
December of 1‘9‘99\. Could you eXpiaf'n those entries?

THE WITNESS: The entries 12/1/1999?

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes.

THE WITNESS: Is that what you are referring to?

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes. '

- THE WITNESS: After several months when there are no payments.
received on an account, it goes as an uncollectable _accouﬁt at that'. time and
when we audited our account then in June of 2003, these charges were
then transferred over to his active account. |

MR. BAUMAN: May I ask a question, Ybur Honor?

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes, you may.

BY MR. BAUMAN:

Q. Linda, I want to ask you a question and it zs in referénce ‘td
something that you stated earlier when you were questioned by Counsel
about PPL’s record keeping and I am going to ask you this question again,
Why did it take four years? | o

A I cant answer that question.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717)781.2450
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Q. Oh, okay.
A. 1 don't know.
Q. Why does it say 'here “charge off on 12/1/99?"

A. Because the account had gone through collections and we
had not received payment’.‘ | | |

Q. | And what is PPL's accounting system? What does the term
“charge off"ymean? ; B

S A. I really don't have a definite defiyn‘ition for you. Idon't want

to guess at it.

Q. So how does that char‘gé off appear on PPL’s annual
statement?

MS. KRUPKA: Your Honor, ‘I am going to 6bject to that as
irreleva nt. | | | |

MR. BAUMAN: Idon't think it is irrelevant. I think it brings up a
point about that in normal accounting practice, when something is charged
off, that it |s discharged and then it is used in the accounfing syStem as far

as proﬁt and loss. Now, to top it all off, to come back four years later,

which I don’t know if there is a statute of limitation or something like that,

but this is more money that goes into the proﬁt line because it’s nothing
that you have to put out,

MS. KRUPKA: Again, ‘Your Honor, I want to object to PPL's
accounting records that are filed that are not directly related to payments
or debits incurf‘ed by Mr. Bau‘mah‘ Whether PPL charges something off and
then an audit has to reapply that accounting balance is n‘dt relevant to

today’s hearing.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7817150
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MR. BAUMAN: Your Honor, I believe it's relevant because it goes
back to my original statement that one, I did not contact PPL to put service
in that apartment; I did not contact them to put the service into these two |

people name. These two people ran up the bill and they escaped on PPL

| and PPL is trying to stick me with the bill. PPL does not want to give any

information out about what kind of charges and what kind of debt got to
the point bf where it was $999,30.

PPL does not want to tell me how lohg the halt-ﬁght was on and
how many kilowatt-hours use and what the différence is between the bills.
According to the conversation that I had with Mark‘ Hoffrﬁan on the
telephone, is that “it's your tough luck; you own the building and you are
stucked with the bill,” and I don‘t think that p‘e‘op!é s‘houldkbe stucked with

a bill because of people in the society who don't want to live up to their

obligations. Like I said, I pay all my PPL bills and that’s the end of my

quest?on or statement.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Ms. Waskevich, would you look at PPL
Exhibit No. 2, and this is the account activity statement, which is listed as
Cathy McMillan, and under 5/28/1999, it says, “paid in advance” and ‘it says
$999.30 and then it says “special agreement” and then there kareka number
of entries. Could you exptain t‘fhat? |

THE WiTNE’SS: Thaﬁ's just how it appears on the statement in the
proces’s that we use to transfer the balance. When we transfer a balance
from one name to a different person’s name, we haVe to set it up on the
account that we are transfer’ring it frok'm as a special agr‘eemen‘kt and then

transfer that special agreement over on to the other account so that it all

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. - {717)761.7150
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transfers over correctly.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. And do you know why when no bayments
was made and in December of 1999, it sayé “charged off,."-th‘at tﬁat was
not t‘rahsferred‘ to Mr. Bauman’s other account on Soffa Avenue or Drive at
that time? |
T ,H’E WITNESS: 1 can't answer that »qukest:ioﬁ because I don't work
in the Collection’s Department. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: And there was another thing. Mr. Bauman
indicated that even though he had filed a complaint with the company
regarding ,this amount, that this 'was given to collections. Do you know
anything ab‘out’th'at?

THE WITNESS: [am not understanding what he means that even
though he filed a complaint, it was given to collectors. |

~ BY MR. BAUMAN:

Q. It was turned over to a Couectlon Agency.

A; - And when was it turned over to a Collection Agency?

Q. Like I said, I did not keep that paper, All I remember is
getting it and photocopying the complaint from the PUC and mailing it back,
and it was somewhere around September or October because when I went
to buy this new car, that Was in Novernber and it showed up on my Credft
Report.

A. Did you contact us, Mr. Bauman?

Q. I had ongoing conversanons wnth the PUC and I was told by
the PUC lady in Harrisburg that once I Fled the complamt with the PUC,

they would take it from there .and_ so 1‘ did not continue to call back PPL

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173761.7153
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until I talked td Mark Hoffman and like I said, we are hére today with thi‘s
hearing. | |

A.  We were informed of your cbmplaint from the PUC on
August 15, 2003.

Q. Okay.

A, Once we are informed, then the account is suspended‘ until

the hearing is held and everything is settled, so it had to have been sent to

the Collection Agency before that.
Q. 1 am sorry that I didn't keep a copy for myself but if

everything is on hold since August, why is the amount appearing on my bill

every month?

A. The amount will appear on your bill,

Q. And if it is in suspensibn and I pay that bill, you gdys would
be real happy; wouldn’t you? Ybu put it out there, you know, and maYbe
this guy will pay it.

A. The charges aren't removed from your account, Mr.

‘Bauman. It’s just that any collection activity is suspended,

Q. But you are providing me with the bill every month. 1f I had
my business and sent somebody a bill every month, it wouldn't be because
I had nothing better to do.

A. We are obligated to let you khow what your balance is. Like
1 said’, we don’t remove the baiance;‘we just suspend any collection.

Q.  1lsee we are going to argue semantics here; You keep
telﬁng rhe that I owe $1,191.12, which is $200 more than 'thé alleged

$999-f,30, and going back to PPL Exhibit No. 1, on August 31, 1999,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717)761.7150
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$10.94 was the final ch*afges and I never got a bill, If your record keeping
is s0 good, you guys should know that 344 Main Street, Apartment A,
Second Floor is not my address, so if you mailed it there, it was probably

thrown in the thrash can like they do with the rest of the PPL bills and thus

~ this issue with the $999.30. 1 maintain that they ran up this bill.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. Bauman, did you ever receive any bills from
PPL regarding this apartment? |

THE WITNESS: Not until I got the one Wheri [ movéd here last June.
1 did my paperwork and I did my job' and I had the problem corrected and I
filed my pa‘peré-, Your Honor, and I did not hear a word froim anybody at
PPL, and I lived in the same house and 1 had the same phone number" ‘since
September of 1994, ‘ |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Did you make any payments to PPL.
Mr. Bauman, betwsen the time you werey informed in June of 1999 and
August of 1999 regafdi’ng this apartment? | |

MR. BAUMAN: 1 don't believe so. Iam looking at the forms. It
doesn’t look like it. |
| JUDGE FORDHAM; Do you have anymore questions f’ér this
witness, Mr. Bauman? |

MR. BAUMAN: The questions that [ have, Your Honor, I am not

'gg&?n.g; answered because they won't divulge the information that we need

to have to prove that this is not my bill. They are willing to send me a bill
with Cathy McMillan’s name on it but they won't tell me something else, so
I'am kind of lost here because I don't have anything that we can go on,

$999.30is a nuymber that PPL came up with but they cannot prove where

. COMMONWEALTH REPCRﬁNG COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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that number came from and I think that they should have to prove it. If
there is an accusation made and there are charges, I should have to see
where those charges came from and I am getting that from nobody at PPL.
I talked to Shelly Venus and Mark Hoffman and now with this situat?ohf

here, I am not getting the information that I :need,and neither is the court,

~ to make a decision,

If anybody gets a credit cafd bill and there is a charge on there
that you don’t know what it is, then you call them up and they will provide
you with that inforhwation or telephone calls. I am sure there are millions of
people out there that gets a bill and won't write a check’ because there is
something on there that they don't understand, and I am sure PPL have
phone calls everyday with péople saying they don’t understand something
and that's why you have a Customer Service Depar‘tment to answer these
questions. |

When I talked to Shelly Venus, she said she cannot handle my
problem in Customer Service but there is a special section y\?here all these
questions are answered, which gelting answers out of them was very

difficult and almost impossible. Tassume or presume or whatever the word

~ that you want me to use, that PPL thinks that because it's PPL, I am just

going to go ahead and pay the bill but if I didn’t do it, I shouldn't have to
pay for it and that's where I stand on it. I need informaf‘ion, Your Henor. I
need to see where all this is coming‘from., |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay, thank you, Ms. Krupka, do you have any
redirect for this witness?

MS. KRUPKA: Yes, I do, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7817150
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JUDGE FORDHAM: Oka’y',. you may gb ahead,
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS. KRUPKA: -
Q. 1 would like you to look again ét,PPL Exhibit No. 2. There is
a balance of $999.30. Would this be for electrical charges that were |
incurred by Ms. McMillan during the time she fived at the apartment?
A. Yes. |

Q. And were these charges all incurred prior to the discovery of

the foreign wiring?

A. Yes.

Q. And as of the date of the foreign wiring, did Ms. McMillan in

‘fact have this overdue balance?

A, Yes. |
Q. And then after the discovery of the foreign wiring, IWere any
additional charges provided to Ms. McMiHan‘ until such correétions Were
made? |
A, No.
- Q. After the corrections were rhad‘e, did PPL then begin to bill
Ms. McMillan? |
A. No. Oh, after the corrections were made, yes.
Q. Is PPL seeking payment from Mr. Bauman for any chargés
incurred after August 3, 1999 when the correction was made?
A. No.
Q.  Mr. Bauman has indicated that the bill now is a'ppri_oximately

$200 higher than the $999.30. Where did that amount accumulate from?

GOMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY  (717)761-71506
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A. These were charges billed to Mr. Bauman from the date that
we confirmed the foreign wiringk to the date the tenéntassumed
responsibiiity. | | |

Q. Mr. Bauman has made sofne allegations that We have
attémp.ted to place the balance in his name because we couldn't go after
Ms. McMillan. Can you explain why the balance was placed in his name?

A. The balance was placed in his name for the Act 54 law,

~which is Santos versus Metropolitan Edison Ithink it was. Thatis the

charter that we have to transfer any unpaid balance over. |

Q. Is PPL in your experience, and did PPL have any ability to go
after Ms. McMillan for this amount?

A, No.

Q. I want to refer you to Complainant’s Exhibit No. 2, wherein
there was information highlighted andktestif’ied about that the account was
finalized on August 3, 1999. Is this information contained on an account
activity statement?

A, Yes. |

Q. Can you tell me, does this account activity statement show
the ‘daté that it was printed?

A, Yes.

Q. When was that printed?

A. August 15, 2003,

Q. Am I correct that this information was pravided to Mr.
Bauman after such time or around the time that the PUC complaint was |

filed?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761.7180
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A, Yes.

Q. Was Mr. Bauman notified in writing that the balance was
being transferréd io him prior to 2003?

A. Yes.

Q. Again, I provide you with PPL(Exhibit No. 4. What is the
date of this letter?

A. The date is June 7, 1999, °

Q.  And was this provided to Mr. Bauman’s home address?

A, Yes, it was. |

Q. And does it state that the unpaid balance is being
transferred?

A. Yes, it does,

MS. KRUPKA: Your Honor, I have no further questions. I would

Just move PPL’s Exhibits Nos. 1 through 6.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. Bauman, do you h;avekany objection to the
exhibits offered by PPL? | |
MR. BAUMAN: No, ma‘am.
- JUDGE FORDHAM: PPL’s Exhibits Nos. 1 through 6 are admittedw
| (Whereupon, the documents were
marked as PPL’s Exhibits Nos. 1
through 6 fbr idehtiﬂcation, and
were received in evidence.)
JUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Krupka, do you have any objection to
Complainant’s Exhibits Nos. 1 through 4?7 | '

MS. KRUPKA: No, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (7175761-7150
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JUDGE FORDHAM: Complainant’s Exhibits Nos. 1 through 4 are
admitted without objection. |
| {(Whereupon, the documents marked
as Complainant’s Exhibits Nos. 1 |
| through 4 were received in evidence)

JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. Bauman? you may make a closing statément
and then Ms. Krupka.

MR. BAUMAN: Your Honor, basically what I have been saying for
the last hour and 15 minutes is that we have two individuals who are not
living up to their responsibilities with PPL. They have escaped PPL’s radar
screen and I as a property owner is being penalized by this clandestine law
that nobody is informed of. |

The only reason I know about this is because I find out after thé
fact and my opinfon is that that is not right. These things need to be taken
and discussed prior to the problem. PPL is vef‘y farge and they have
enough employees that proper contact can be. made. Somebody saying
that I tried to call somebody and then not processing'paperwork in a timely
fashion just put things farther and farther behind, you know, It takes two,

three, four weeks for them to process and then inspection, and then for me

getting the letter to them and I did correct the problem and it went back

August 3%,
Nevertheless, the problem is, from the time these people moved in
u‘ntif they found the loophole in the law, they weren't baying their bills and

PPL does not want to admit to this. They are trying to stick me with this bill

~and I don't think it's right and that’s all L have to say.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7450
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JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. Ms. Krupka.

| MS. KRUPKA: Yes, Your Honor. A’c‘t 54 requireé PPL and
t‘her’e is no discretion, that when they find foreign wiring, they must
fransfer the account balance if there is one and place the bill in the
landlord’s name. Foreign wiring was discovered by PPL on May 11%.
It doesn’t appear that Mr. Baumnan is disputing that there was actually

foreign wiring there, and the fact that he had his own eiectrician change the

| w‘iring and provided PPL with documentations of the change.

Although this documentation was not mailed to PPL until August
19", PPL did go back to August 3 and disvcontinued, billings from that date
forward in the name ijMr. Bauman. | 'On‘Jun,e 7, 1999, Mr. Bauman was
informed of the foreign wiring which he acknowledged through his own
exhibits. He was provided with tﬁe account balance as of the date of the
discovery of the for.eign__ w'irin_‘g, which was by May 11, 1999. He was
informed of the balance of $999.30, and he wés informed that the balance
would be his respbnsibility as of that date. He \}vas also informed that any
billing forward would be in his name and that it_would' be so until such tifne |
as he completed the rew_i'ring, |

PPL admits full‘y that as of the date of the for’eign' wiring, that

Ms. McMillan had an'overdue balance that had accumulated over a period of

 time in the amount of $999.30. However, PPL is without discretion. We
5y || are not permitted to go and attempt to obtain this payment from Ms.

McMillan. The law Is clear that we must éttempt to obtain the payment

from Mr. Bauman. He was notified as of that date that the bill was unpaid

Il and in PPL’s internal auditing, they' discovered it and transferred it to his

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = (7°7)781-7150
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~ active account where we are seeking payment.

The fact that it was a little under four years until it was transferred

to the account, does not take away from the fact that on June 7, 1999, he

admits that he had notification of the bill and that it was being placed in his

 name. The bill was transferred within the applicable statute of limitation

time and PPL simply followed Act 54. |

Mr. Bauman complains that PPL did not inform him of Act S4. PPL
does provide information to landlords. H’owever,‘it is the ultimate
responsibility of the landlord to know of the requirements to have all wiring
that services common area on a tﬁeter in thé landlbrd's own name.

Accordingly, PPL believes and asserts that the $1,230.07
outstanding on Mr Bauman's account is proper.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. As I said earlier, I will look at the
exhibits and the transcript and write a decision which will be issued from

the Harrisburg office. If either party objects to my decision, you can file

 exceptions and the full Commission will review it, If there is no review of

my decision and no exceptions are ﬁl‘ed, my decision will become final by

operation of law and you will be notified of that. Thank you very much.
MS. KRUPKA: Thank you, Your Honor. |
MR. BAUMAN: Thank you, ma‘am.

| (Whereupon, at 11:17 a.m., the proceedings were concluded.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717)761.7150
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I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter, that the foregoing

proceedings were taken stenographicaﬁy by me, and thereafter reduced to

typewriting by me or under my direction; and that this transcript is a true
and accurate record to the best of my ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Car | nghurst ‘ PP‘nc.
Customer Contacl Representative

827 Hausman Road : 1
Tel. 610.774.3232 Fax 610.774.3260 Allentown, PA 181048392 - Y '

June 7, 1999 | | | ., | | C," '

C -RIVZ0Y 3R
William Bauman e ; Cﬁ{ i~
éogfés ot ‘R‘Icl’éa dF’A 18041 | |
ast Greenville, P "
Re; Account #82170-18014 f | | OCUMEN T
FOLDER

Dear Mr. Bauman:

Our atternpts to contact you have been unsuccessful. We have tried to reach you by
phone to tell you that a Pennsylvania law is now in place that affects utility service to

apartments and rental units. The law is known as Act 54 of 1993, and was made part
of the Public Utility Code,

We mvest:gated the wiring in your bu:ldmg at 344 Main Street, Pennsburg We found
that the wiring for the hallway light is connected to the meter serving Apartment A Th:s
~is known as *foreign load.” ,

Act 54, and Secﬁon 1628.1 of the Public Utility Code, treat a renta! unit with foreign
load as “not individually metered.” When this exists, the law requires the utility to

change the name on the account from the tenant's to the owner's as of the date they

- find the “foreign load®. Also, utilities are required to transfer any unpaid balance from
the tenant’s account to the account in the owner's name. The owner then must pay for

“the electric service until he/she fixes the wiring to ehmmate the foreign load.

To comply with the law, the electric bill that was in the name of your tenant, Cathy
McMillen, will now be in your name as of May 11, 1999. This is the date we confi rmed
the ferexgn load. Also, an unpaid.balance.of $399.30 will be transferred from your °
denant’'s account to the account in'your name. This balance will be transferred based
on the Opinion and Order adopted by the Public Utility Commission (Docket No. C-
00967757, Elizabeth Santos Vs. Metropolitan Edison Company dated July 10, 1997).
You are responsible for this amount which is due on June 23, 1999. If vou are unable~
to pay the full amount by the due date, please call us toll-free at 1-800-34 2-5775 to«set

up a payment plan. If you are not the owner of this property, please call us R
immediately. : | el L;“



Account Activity Statement Date; 0B/15/03
) Page: 1

*+* Jccount Informaticn +** »*% Current Account Status %+ H — w[:

«t Number: Mail To: s , Payment Agreement

18014 WILLIAM BAUMAN | | Installments 50,00 Balance: s0.00 900 =200
: N -

344 MAIN ST APT A © .
PENNSBURG PA 18073 Budget Bill Amertization

tted By: : Installiment: $0.00 Balance: $0.00 £ - - ﬁ\\
M BAUMAN : : : E nqvq/ %/\O @,

i41-4118 Extension: current Rate: RS Q\\N\\
‘ | ‘ o

cnm amwzm»oqwozmgzamwoéﬁumﬁwwmccmac% wcm\ c.ém, ,§m % m FPmEmc
DATE AMOUNT FORWARD = BILLED  BALANCE B/C TYPE  USED

TRANSACTION TYPE

CUMENT
DER

*19939 ELECTRIC SERVICE

71999 Regular B1ll HHHU |

ot o o S s i e S vt i,y okt i i . i o A

1998 Late Payment Charge Altu

Jl(lll{l!l!J!O)W!(I!(lltlllﬁ”“Ull Wﬂ|14(CIi!l’}’[ltl!ii)}t&liif!ll!i&fll!illffl)lltlllllfilllllil!lltil]l)lll!lllilli)li!i!llliiiiti‘!ll#lill(ll!ll!-
71999 ELECTRIC SERVICE ” i $87.91

#1995 SPECIAL AGREEMENT hHHU $994%.30 .

1999 Regular Bill - 07720 $1127.10 $39.92 : 002301 mwamam, 3z 1003

1999 Late Payment Charge $1.50 , ,
¥199% Late Payment Charge : : 50.01

Y1999 ELECTRIC SERVICE 548,72 ,
¥1999 Regulaxr Bill 08/19 $1177.33 51127.1Q .
Y1999 Late Paymwent Charge $2.8% b.
71999 CANCELED ELSCTRIC SERVICE ‘ $63.07 Aq

#1999 Canceled Bill 05220 $1243.25 $117%.33 nV 0003/0284 Z2876A 29 691

o e o e o 50+ S o i o S i 5, s R e 54 1 20 5 o i . s Aty 8 l))hVL.l!lkbit!lt!i(l)ﬁ(llllttllllltllJIlb.llrill))!ltlltllllltv!lllx:

$39.92 B :
06/17 $39.92 : 0084/0000 204814 16 444
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§0.47

Q001/0418 - 21985A 31 501

!!lll@lll!liiyi)lin S e ok e i U o i o S T T b L5 ks e e S, e o o sk et e i e ol o

71838 Adjustxent : $-83.07

#1999 ELECTRIC SERVICE $10.94 : K —
71999 Regular Bill ; e mﬁﬁ,ww $1177. 33 000070088 221040 ) 118

71999 Charge Off 5-186,.99 c. m

1999 Charge Off $~0.01 0

1943 Chaxge Off ; $=2.85 :

71999 Charge Off ; , $=1.50 : a

71399 Charge QOff : 5-0.47 2 )

«wmmw Charge Off $-999.30

- o s, 0 - e i 05 v o S0, - 8 A SR, . N 0 . 10 0. . S o2 e, o e R o, S 200 . A o~ S o . L 3 e S oy b o o S o S o N i e i o i i o e O, ot 2 B i S i i, . ., P, s 205

_‘Nmam Debit Uncollectible $0.0% -SSRy,
© 42003 Debrt Unecollectible $C.47 * T\g m *m‘&&nwm
Y2003 Debit Uncollectible $2.8%
Fx@or 1-aa-1994
ol
“%-3- _ﬁm whem tem

¥2003 Debit Uncollectable $1.50 ; *
72003 Debit Uncollectible $186.99
2003 Debir Uncollectible $999.30 : %

42003 Transfer mmﬁwm’/\mﬁuﬁzﬁﬁ
MAR 16 2004

ON
mﬁo TILITY COMMISS!
i meomm?mx S BUREAU
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BILL BAUMAN B T i
525 Man Street : : ,
East Greenville, Pennsylvania @ 1\ o
- 18041 , :
August 23, 2003

Fam in receipt of your fetter dated August 15, 2003. As | stated to Shelly Venus in your office, I am not
responsible for the alleged charges and I am not going to pay them. PPL was left holding a balance from
Cathy Boyd and Richard McMillan, and since these two flakes have ducked your radar screen, you think that
you can just bill me, since T am a responsidle citizen, a property owner, and & PPL customer since 1995.

I have asked for information regarding this account and you have failed to provide it to me. I have asked for

the following:

D A detailed billing from the apartment at 344 Main Street in Pennsburg, from the time the tenants,
Boyd/McMillan moved in untif they moved out. This must include all charges and payments.

2y A PPL estimate on the kilowatts that 8 100 watt fight bulb uses.

3) A copy of any Federal or Commonwealth law or statute that allows PPL to automancally add
undocumented charges to anyone's’ bill

I have filed a mmpiaint with the P.U.C. regnrding this outrageous claim | demand that these charges be
removed from my bill.

Bill Bauman | | FOLDER

O@KE
D TER

RECEIVED
MAR 1 6 2004

PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
SECRETARY'S BUREAU
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WILLIAM BAUMAN June 3}, 2003
525 MAIN ST v ) '
EAST GREENVILLE PA 18041

Bill Account No: 86380-27011

© Dear Customer.,

Periodically we conduct reviews of (inal-billed customer aceounts to
ensure all remyaining debils or credits have been pmperl y applied. During .

- such a review, we found a remaining balance of $1.191.12 from your

former account:

Final Account: 82170-18014 ' ‘ D O C U M E N T

Service Address: | 344 MAIN STAPI'A 2FL F
| PENNSBURG  PA 18072 O L D & R

"This balance has been transferred to your current account 86380-27011
and will be included on your next cnergy bitl.

il you have an active payment agreement dﬂd are unable 1o pay the

transterred amount in tull with your present bill, mmaﬂ our custoner

OCKETE]

service department to discuss your optiops.
I the future, any additional adjustments to your linal account will
automatically be translerred to your active account. If you have any

questions regarding this matter, please call us toll-free at 1-800-342-5775.

Sincerely

— S%ﬂay\( 7
: ~ RECEIVED

MAR 1 6 2004

“PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
SECRETARY'S BUREAU

MAR 1§ 20na
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FEB-17-2004 TUE 11:00 AM PPL ELECTRIC UTILITIES FAZ NO. 4848343484

y -

FOREIGN LOAD
CUSTOMER CONTACT REPRESENTATIVE

CHECK LIST

kTor . ﬂéA}hA WEL RICH R DOCUMENT

(CCC Dmmon Teara Supervisor or Asalgned CSR)

P. 02

1. Tenant's Blll Account Number

3 Owner's BIll Acconat Numbor 9%

Kol To /R | ne 92:26 LEord

’ 3 Foreign Load Sexvics Address:

4. Forcign Load verified on: 3‘//9«7 __5. Meter Number, 232, 928

(Date)

6. Meter Reading:___ AT

7, Extent of forelgn load (W.H. heat, otlm umts. o)
, /Lt T Halt sy

4

Estimate due to forsigo load: $ . KWH
8. Owner's Name:, L ] A
Addrossi___/02C S PrA R, %‘
P‘honc#:,_}f.{- SYt. S1LD Sot.Sec - MAK 12 2004 o
9. mmmm,__anw MELILLE X,
' . ) Soc.Sec.tt
10. Investigation conducted by _ Daw_ 54t 99
{11, Landlord ‘ 50 ; '
. Notifications Investigation wof Anempis. 72 By Lctwr
o Results Date(s): =372 wer_ O ZtZ‘Z f'ﬁ
12. Teram o k Pecsonal Contact/ ‘
Notifications Investigation # of Attersp By Latter:
Reslts Dtotsh £7- T3 | Diter—
1 13. Account in Landiord's nams effective: AT

12. Accoum MsGs;/es}sxo) Account coa(:dao)

13. ~C0nchD1mxmocl Complame}lo)

*sPLEASE USE THE OWNER'S BILL ACCOUNT NUMBER ON THE OWNER’S LETTER.

RECEIVED L B Y
: L IAPRE ¢

‘ L ~ Jo= Y
MR 1 i A0
, C~ f}// Q\\“ \\/\

PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION &

SECRETARY.S. BUREAU
. o - PPLEXHIBIT 3
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“

£

o , Caw’ﬁiﬂhu‘mt

?P&L’c.

| Customer Contact Reprasentative #27 Hsusman Road ' T
Tol, 610.774.52%2 Fax 610.774.3260 Alsrdown, PA 161049392 CNYEES
, . ; o, vhal,

June 7, 1899

William Bauman o e
1085 Soffa Road 3 :n
East Greenville, PA 18041 Qﬁ%g?ﬂg :

Re: Account #82170-18014 - MAR 18 2004

AAS
n

1
4
1S

3Y

vi,‘}

hd Yl
e T
L RERT

LR

Dear Mr, Bauman:;

[

Our attempts to contact you have been unsuccessful. We have tried to reach you by,
phona to tell you that a Pennsylvania law is now In placs that affects utility seivice to
apartments and rental units. The law is known as Act 54 of 1993, and was made part

of the Public Utility Code. , | ,

We investigated the wiring in your building at 344 Main Street, Pennsburg. We found
that the wirlng for the hallway light is connected to the meter serving Apartment A. This:
is known ag “foreign load.” ‘ o

Act 54, and Section 1528.1 of the Public Utility Code, treat a rental unit with foreign
load as “not individually metered.” When this exists, the {aw requires the utility to
change the name on the account from the tenant's to the ownar's as of the date they
find the “forelgn foad”. Also, utilities are required to transfer any unpald balanca from
the tenant’s account to the account in the owner's name. The owner then must pay for
the electric service until he/sha fixes the wirlng to eliminate the foreign joad.

 To comply with the law, the electric bill that was in the name of your tenant, Cathy

McMillen, will now be in your name as of May 11, 1989. This Is the date we confirmed
the foreign load. Alse, an unpaid balance of $999.30 will be transferred from your
tenant’s account to the account in your name. This balance will be transferred based

~ on the Opinion and Order adopted by the Public Utility Commission {Docket No. C-

00067757, Ellzabeth Santos Vs. Metropolitan Edison Campany dated July 10, 1997).

~ You are responsible for this anount which is due on June 23, 1989, If you are unable

to pay the full amount by the due date, please call us toll-free at 1-800-342-5775 {o sat
up & payment plan. If you are not the owner of this property, please call us
Immedlately.

DOCUMENT ¥y v
FOLDER W

PPL Exhiblt4




\ FEB-17-2004 TUE 11:01 it PPL ELECTRIC UTILITIES FAX NO. 4846303084 P. 04

L 3 P . . .

2
For your information we are atiaching & copy of Section 1529.1 of Act 54 of 1993,

Once you correct this wiring problem, you must notify your tenant and PP&L.
Your notifieation to PP&L must be In writing. You must use the attached form and
provide information such as the date the wiring was fixed, a description of the wark
done, the name of the person who did the work, etc. You must provide alf the
information requested in this form. Because [t is the owner's responsibility to ensure
that @ tenant's meter serves exclusively that tenant's apartment, you ghotlld aliso ask
your slactriclan to check the wiring in the sntire building to make sure thers is no
further Yoreign, or mixed, or common use” wiring connscted to & tanant's apariment.

Aleo, PP&L recommends, in the interest of customer's protection, that all new wiring or
changes and additions to existing wiring be inspecied. in addition, we recommend that
you thack with the municipality where this property ig located to ensure you have met
thelr requirements regarding internal wiring changes. ‘ ‘

Please mall the completed form to:
Attn.: Rhonda Wenrich
Customer Contact Center
Pennsylvania Power & Light Company
- 827 Hausmean Road
Allentown, PA 18104-9382

PP&L reserves the right to verify that the foreign wiring was fixed and that the
meter for thls account serves only this rental unit. S

As a service to you, PP&L will attempt 1o Inform your teniant that we have received your
notitication. However, please take note that it is your responsibliilty to Inform your
tonant thet you fixed the wirlng. it Is also your responsibliity to ask your tenant
to call PPLL to accept responsibllity for the account again. In accordance with
the law and the Public Utility Code, we cannot put the account back In your
tenant's name without your tenant's authorization. '

if you have any questions or concems and want o discuss this further, please call our
Customer Contact Center toll fres at 1-800-342.5775.

Sincerely, .
Carol Bringhurst A

Attachmants
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i TINE R ol

NOCKET

MAR 18 2004

P 05
PA ACT 534 OF 1993
PROPERTY OWNER'S NOTIFICATION
FOREIGN LOAD/WIRING FIXED
Property Gwner's Information o Actd Ry O - S’O“f
Narne: " Service |
| /%&‘u. erunand Address: 240 Nd BT
Address: o Bosw. 713 ‘ of Rental Unit %}ﬂ S@Ie  \BSTN3
T, Gautile B where forelgn
Phone #: ISl A " load was fixed
Soc.Secdf: : b =
; , M2
| < E
PLEASE COMPLETE ALL THE INFORMATION: = iom
1. Dato tho foreign wiring was fixed”__T]} ?’4//‘? T AR
2 Name, eddress, and phone # of pcrson who ﬁxod the wiring: | ‘;; oom =X
. < - P
43t @ R ~
, v g =

‘3. The following foreign wiring corrections were made (plegse describe the

corrections, such as hot water heater, furnace, hallway lights, ete.):

Fon&gn wiring corrected Removed from Meter #: Now connected to

b1 i & M 'E("#‘

1 installed a separate meter for the wiring of comon use areas such as hallway
lights, furnace, ete. (Please (¥') check as eppropriate):
. () Yes. The new meter was installed on

which services apartment #_

2 X

5. ‘The eccount for the meter servicing the comumon use areas is in my name (plwse ™)

éheck as appropriate):
Y
:‘ () N:f It is in the name of . 'I‘hisperson
, isthe - ‘ .
' ; (new owner/tenant/cte,)
PLEASE COMPLETE THE OTHER SIDE TOO. 0,>o"\
R

- DoCUMENT
o ﬁ”«?ﬁfﬁfmﬁfﬁi‘ﬁ;mm;’ o EOLDER
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’ ) ’ . >

 PAACTS40F1993
PROPERTY OWNER’S NOTIFICATION
FOREIGN LOAD/WIRING FIXED

6. Now that the foreign wiring is fixed, the current tenant respensible for the eleciric ;
sexvice for this account in accordance with the terms of the lease is:

e Wy [ Byn
Tenant's Phone #: S - G19-80Os 1

7. Inotified thilstcnanton:g\ Slci"f , thatthc foreign wiring is fixed.
| " (dbte) -
8. This account should be connected in the name of this tenant as of _ gf 3 {/77

1 certify that the information I provided here is true and correct and that I have met

the requirements of my Municipality concerniug internal wiring changes. I also

certify that as a result of the above wiring changes, the meter for this account

services gnly the rents] unit located at the service address given in this notification. -

I understand PP&L reserves the right to verify that the foreign wiring changes

listed in this notification were made. Y further understand that if upon verification,

PP&Y. detevmines that forelgn wirlng s still connected to this meter, PP&L may bill

we for the service call, and I must remain responsible for the electric service to this L
gccount. | o T LT

I also understand that it is my responaibility to cnsure that 2 tenant's meter in my
rental property serves exclusively that tenant’s apartment, and to ensure there ure
no further “forelgn, or mixed, or common use™ wiring connected to a tenant’s
apartment. : ' ,

o

I further undevstand that it Is my responsibility 2o Inform wy-tenant that I fixed the L
wirlng; that it is also my responsibility to ssk wy fenant to call PP&L to accept '
responsibility for the account sgain; and that iu accordance with the law and the

Public Utllity Coda PPEL cibpot put the account back in my tenant’s name

without my tendint’s gt % ) ‘ 0 . B
Szgx’xam:v ». Ky . Date (] I : |
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FAX NO, 4848343484 P. 08
: ' rnm&umg e
: 827 Hausman Read RN Y ¥ PP
o Aerioem, PA 181045392 : DX Al X S
Yoi. BOO,342,5775 (484.634.4800) Fax 484.834.3434 : i Pl
wkw.pphwad com : : | pEes
g LT
T PPLE
. ; . : ‘ ' s\ ™
WILLIAM BAUMAN
525 MAIN ST

EAST GREENVILLE PA 18041

August 15,2003

% =
o =X
Subject: 86380-27011 ) ) R
v MAR 18 2004 = = =
| A w.
Dear William Bauman: a2
(ong

On August 1, 2003, you contacted PPL tegarding a transferred balance in the amount of
$1,191.12 from account(s) 82170-18014 which was for service to your rental property at 344
Main St., Apt A 211, Pennsburg PA 18073. You indicated that you do not agres with this

 We have reviewed the account history with you and provided information from the account(s)
with ths resulting balance. In order to help you understand the transferred balance, we are
sending statemonts from the involved account(s). We have also enclosed a copy of the ariginal
Jetrer sent to you on June 7, 1999, notifying you about the common use and the balance of
$999.30 being transferred from your tenant’s account. The remainder of the balance that bas
been transferred to your active account 86380-27011 was dus to any bills rendered between the
May 11, 1999 connect date and up to the August 3, 1999 final bill, plus any late charges applicd.

PPL’s position is that the balance is correct and is your responsibility.

Your account balance is $1,191.12, and will become past duc on August 30, 2003. If you cannot

pay the bill in full, please contact PPL for a payment arrangement to avoid further collection
- activity. '

You can mail payments to PPL, Attn: Cash Receipts, Two North Ninth Street, Allentown, PA,
18101 or take them to an authorized PPL bill payment agency. S
If you are not in agreement with this report, you may file an informal complaint with the
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission. You must file the complaint within ten (10) days of
the date of this report to protect all of your tights. PPL will not shut off your service during this
time or during the informal complaint process as long ag you pay all undisputed bills.

‘ e
DOCUMENT o ¥ s ™

, . ERR"
| : P o R
FOLDER  © Térwe  °

( B PPL Exhibit 6
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-

¥

: 2
You can file an informal complaint by calling the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission toll-

fres in PA at 1-800-782-1110, If you prefer, you may write the Pennsylvania Public Utility
Commission, P.O. Box 3265, Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265.

P, 08

The Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission will ask you to provide the following information:

1. The customer’s name and phone number. ‘

3. The customer’s mailing address and, if different, the service address,

3. The utility company’s name and the customer's account number, if there is one.

4. A bricf statement of the dispute and the relief sought. ;

5 ‘Whethet the company has alrcady investigated and reported the dispute. '
5. Whether the same formal or informal complaint was filed with the PUC in the past.
7. The proposed shut-off date, if any. ‘

If you need additional information or have other concerns, pleass call PPL toll-free at
1-800-DIAL-PPL (1-800-342-5775).

Simércly,

PPL Electric Unlites

- Enclosure (Smameﬁt(s} of Account)

wmmw::éo_ﬁmn ‘
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